
 

 
 
 

Works Notification 
 

 

Riverway Drive Water Main 
Replacement Works 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, 1 August 2025 

 

 
What works are coming up?  
The Australian and Queensland Governments 
are continuing the Riverway Stage 2 road 
corridor upgrade, which will improve safety 
and reduce traffic congestion.  
 

As part of this project, Council is undertaking 
the replacement of identified underground 
water mains located within the intersection of 
Riverway Drive and Ponti Road in Kelso. 
 

This project is part of Council’s annual water 
maintenance plan, which focuses on keeping 
our community infrastructure in optimal 
condition and supporting ongoing regional 
growth. 
 

When will the works take place? 
 

Location Riverway Drive and Ponti 
Road Intersection, Kelso, 
 

Timing On Thursday, 7 August 2025 
and are expected to take one 
(1) night to complete, weather 
and project conditions 
permitting. 

Hours Work hours will be from 
10pm Thursday 7 August 
to 4am Friday 8 August 
2025.  

 

What will the works include? 
As part of this project, the contractor will: 

• remove and replace underground 
water main pipes 

 
 
 
 
 

• undertake testing and maintenance of 
associated water infrastructure 
 

What does this mean for me? 
If you live in or are travelling through the 
area, you may experience: 

• reduced water pressure from 11pm on 
Thursday 7 August to 4am on Friday 8 
August 2025. 

• Council advises that the reduction in 
water pressure will affect the entire 
suburban catchment zone of Kelso. 

Contact us 
To find out more about these works or the 
project, please contact us on the details 
below. 
 

Project Manager: Des Moseley 

13 48 10 (business hours)  

enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au. 

Visit townsville.qld.gov.au and search: 
 ‘Riverway Drive Water Main Replacement 
Works’. 
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